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	REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR ENVIRONMENT.

	TO THE LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL ON THURSDAY, 26th OCTOBER, 2006 

	TITLE:
	Guidance notes on House to House Collections

	RECOMMENDATIONS:
	To (a) endorse the action of the Chairman in approving the application of Samantha Grace on behalf of Clothes Aid; and (b) note the grounds on which a licensing authority may refuse to grant licences to undertake house to house collections

	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY
	The report outlines (a) the background to the application, submitted on behalf of Clothes Aid, and considered by the Panel, at their meeting held on 28th September, 2006 ; and (b) the relevant grounds for the refusal of applications for House to House Collections 

	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS (Available for public inspection)
	House to House Collections Act 1939

	ASSESSMENT OF RISK
	N.A.

	SOURCE OF FUNDING
	Licence Fee

	LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED
	Tracy Barr, solicitor

	FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED
	N.A.

	CONTACT OFFICER
	Tracy Barr, solicitor

	WARD (S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES
	All Wards

	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES
	


DETAILS

At the meeting of the Panel, held on 28th September, 2006,  consideration was given to an application submitted by Samantha Grace, for a house to house collection by the organisation Clothes Aid. The proceeds of which would go to the Make a Wish Foundation UK.

At the Panel, there was discussion as to whether an application could be refused on the basis of where the proceeds would be applied, either locally or nationally. In view that there was no guarantee that the funds raised, would be for activities that would benefit the citizens of Salford, the application was refused. In addition the Panel sought clarification as to the grounds on which applications for house to house collections could be refused.

The House to House Collections Act 1939 states that the licensing authority may only refuse to grant a licence for a charitable collection if:-

· The percentage of the collection actually applied to the charity is inadequate

· Any payment out of the proceeds of the collection to anyone is excessive 

· The applicant is not a fit and proper person (essentially, previous convictions for dishonesty)

· The applicant does not take adequate care to ensure that collectors are also fit and proper persons issued with prescribed badges

· It could lead to an offence of begging

· The applicant has failed to give the licensing authority information which it has requested in relation to the above issues

The grounds for refusal do not relate, in any way, to how the proceeds may be applied geographically. As a result the grounds on which the application by Clothes Aid was refused were not valid.  Following the meeting, the Chairman, Councillor George Wilson, was informed of this, and in view that the first collection was to take place on 9th to 14th October, 2006, and prior to the next meeting, he agreed to rescind the Panel’s decision, and gave approval to the application submitted on behalf of Clothes Aid, being granted.

